The following is a list of the major issues and projects which I as Chairman have utilized
the experience of Carlyle Cox to assist me and Hall County.

1.

N

Sewer Service to South Hall has been a major project. To achieve this effort I

needed to understand all the ins and outs of sewer service. These included:

a. Planning

b. Financing- GEFA introductions and negotiations for funding.

c. 489 issues —such as Braselton and Oakwood

d. Background issues-such as the 1 million gallons of treatment that had been
purchased from Gainesville in the previous Administration

¢. Someone to review all documents during this project.

f. Also a person to discuss all other related issues.

Purchase of the Wieland Plant was another Project that was part of the South Hall
Sewer effort. Carlyle had been working with the Lanier Authority for about a
year to purchase this facility. His assistance in our efforts to purchase this plant
was invaluable to our efforts. No one else was as knowledgeable.

Glade Farm Reservoir is another major project for Hall County. Carlyle had been
involved in the project from the beginning in the 90”’s. His knowledge of the
original agreements and the issues has been invaluable. I have utilized him for
briefings and a resource to review both old and new agreements. His suggestions
have assisted us in improving our agreements.

North Hall sewer is another project in which he has assisted us. In fact, he is
responsible for getting a North Hall sewer plant to be approved in the updated
Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District. Without this action the
County would not have the possibility of building a wastewater treatment plant
in North Hall in the foreseeable future.

. Mitigation is another field where [ have utilized Carlyle. He has worked with

Harold Reheis and others to identify sites and opportunities for mitigation
relating to Glade farms an other projects.

Finally-let me say I have used Carlyle’s knowledge and abilities in other areas
as I felt it was of benefit to Hall county-like Cedar Creek, grant efforts with
Metro North Georgia Water Planning District-a 3 to 1 matching of federal funds,
and other various projects.




